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October 8, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that would enable King County to continue to make countywide investments in parks, trails, recreation, and open space protection for the benefit of all King County residents, no matter where they live.

The enclosed proposed ordinance, if adopted, will make technical revisions to sections 4A.200.480 and 4A.200.490 of the King County Code to allow the expenditure of the recently approved King County Proposition 1, the Parks, Recreation, Trails and Open Space Levy. The levy is a six-year, property tax levy lid lift of 18.32 cent per $1,000 of assessed property value for the fiscal years of 2020 through 2025. The eligible uses of proceeds from the Parks, Recreation, Trails, and Open Space Levy were originally outlined in Ordinance 18890 and need to be codified.

The legislation furthers several King County Strategic Plan goals, including the goal of Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government by ensuring there is no delay in spending proceeds from Proposition 1, and the goal of a Healthy Environment by protecting and supporting healthy and productive farms, forests, and open spaces.

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. Making the technical revisions included in this proposed legislation are important steps to helping King County preserve and protect our existing parks and trails system that King County residents have already invested in. The revisions also enable King County to make strategic investments in the development of regional trails and preservation of natural resources to meet our region’s future needs.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Katy Terry, Acting Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4526.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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